 Boyds Civic Association

January 18, 2007 Meeting Minutes
President Melissa Foster called the Boyds Civic Association (BCA) to order at 7:35 pm on January 18, 2007. There were about 18 people in attendance. Minutes from the October meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report (Steve Gibson): $20,482.05
OLD BUSINESS

•  MARC train (Del read comments by Miriam Schoenberg):

· Unlikely that the Secretary for the Department of Transportation would close the Boyds and Dickerson stations.

• Buckridge Court Truck Depot (C.W. Wright) (Melissa Foster)

· Snouffer School location was off the market, now it is back 

· Property on Dr. Perry Rd. in Ijamsville is a possibility

· Next steps for the Buckridge property: Melissa is working on a proposal where the property could be rezoned as “Residential.” If it has to remain as “Industrial,” she will propose that it be rezoned as “Light Industrial.”

• Thefts on Barnesville Road and Clarksburg Road continues to be a concern for the residents. The BCA might consider asking the Police’s new commander, Thomas Didone to speak at an upcoming meeting.

• Election of BCA Officers (Merritt Ednie): 

· There were no nominations from the floor. 

· There was a unanimous “Yeah” vote for the following slate for officers of the Boyds Civic Association:



President:
Melissa Foster



Vice-president:
Del Laminan



Treasurer:
Steve Gibson



Secretary:
Maggie Bartlett
NEW BUSINESS
•  Moratorium on Future Development

An informal vote (18 for and 1 against the moratorium) was taken. Most people felt a moratorium would be wise so that the County Council can review the process. Others thought there might be more to the issue and a moratorium could delay building of homes already under contract.
• Mirant Power Plant (Merritt Ednie)

Sugarloaf Association is concerned about the addition of another burner at the plant and the quality of the current stack. It was suggested to invite Jim Brown from the Sugarloaf Association to share information about this issue.
• ICC (Peter Eeg): Maryland’s new Governor and Secretary of Transportation are against the ICC.
• Clarksburg I-270 Interchange 

· Due to the future Cabin Branch Development (2,500 homes on 280 acres) to be located within the MD 121, I-270 and West Old Baltimore Road triangle, traffic is expected to increase at the MD 121 interchange of I-270.

· Public hearing will take place on Tuesday, January 30 at Clarksburg High School

· Three options will be discussed to include: No change at all and two options for a new southbound ramp onto I-270 from eastbound MD 121.
• Annual St. Patrick’s Day Event (Mary Gray): will take place on Saturday, March 17, 10 – 11 am at the Washingtonian Center (by Rio).
• Next BCA meeting: April 19

• Motion to adjourn was passed at 8:55 pm.
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